
CECA: HS2 Axe “A Dark Day For Entire UK Economy”

Civils contractors have described the UK Government’s decision to axe “the rest of” High Speed 2 as a “dark day for 
the entire UK economy.”

In his speech to the Conservative Party Conference in Manchester today Prime Minister Rishi Sunak confirmed the 
cancellation of “the rest of the HS2 project.”

Commenting, Director of Operations for the Civil Engineering Contractors Association (CECA) Marie-Claude Hemming 
said: “This is a dark day for the UK economy, and for everyone who has placed trust in successive UK governments to 
level up the country and close the north-south divide.

“While the Prime Minister has promised to reinvest HS2 money in alternative schemes, we as an industry know how 
unlikely this will be to materialise and impact communities in anything like the game-changing way that high speed 
rail would have delivered.

“Britain now lags far behind our competitors and will remain so due to this short-sighted decision. 

“That the UK Government can make such a decision without a democratic mandate - after the scheme has been 
supported by all parties throughout successive General Elections - frankly beggars belief.”
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Notes to Editors

1. The Civil Engineering Contractors Association (CECA) represents over 300 contractors of all sizes, covering approximately 80% of the civil engineering market in Great Britain. Our members build 
infrastructure that provides the basis for economic sustainability and quality of life in communities across the country.

    

 

For more information, please contact Huston Gilmore on 0207 340 0450 or e-mail hustongilmore@ceca.co.uk
Civil Engineering Contractors Association (CECA)
1 Birdcage Walk, London, SW1H 9JJ • enquiries@ceca.co.uk • tel. 020 7340 0450 • @CECANational 

Immed. 4 October 2023    Press Release


